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 CITY OF SANTA ROSA 
 CITY COUNCIL 
 
TO:    MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
SUBJECT:   CONTRACT EXTENSION – AGGREGATE PRODUCT 
STAFF PRESENTER: JIM WRIGHT, PURCHASING AGENT 
    FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
 
AGENDA ACTION:  MOTION 
 
 
 
ISSUE(S) 
 
Shall the City of Santa Rosa approve Amendment No. 4 to Contract 09-9008 for a  
one-year contract extension for aggregate product, with no increase in contract unit 
prices, with Canyon Rock Co., Inc., Forestville, CA, in the amount of $74,673.75? 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

1. On September 2, 2009, the City Manager approved Contract #09-9008 for 
aggregate product for a one-year term contract with four additional one-year 
extension options to Canyon Rock Co., Inc., Forestville, California.  The current 
contract term expires August 31, 2013. 

 
2. The aggregate product includes virgin class 2 base, crushed blue 1-1/2” shale and 

class 2 aggregate base (recycled) and are intended for use by several City 
departments for maintenance and public works projects.  The same aggregate 
product is also ordered by and delivered to the MSC-North Corporation Yard and 
distributed to various user departments from inventory.   

 
3. Funds for this expenditure, when approved by Council, will be allocated in the  

FY 2013-14 budget of various charge keys and in the General Fund Inventory 
Asset Account Key 001100-1301. 

 
 
ANALYSIS 
 

1. Canyon Rock Co., Inc. has submitted a written offer to extend the current contract 
for an additional one-year term with no increase in pricing. The current Producer 
Price Index (PPI), Series ID PCU212319212319, for Crushed and Broken Stone 
Mining during the period January 2012 through March 2013 indicates an average  
increase of 2.4%.  Based on the current PPI index data and Canyon Rock’s offer 
to not increase pricing,  staff recommends extending the contract with Canyon 
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Rock Co., Inc. for an additional one-year term with no increase in contract unit 
prices,  would be fair and reasonable and in the City’s best interests to accept. 
The contractor has performed satisfactorily during the last contract term. 
 

2. The City awarded a contract to Canyon Rock Co., Inc. on September 2, 2009.  
See contract activity chart below: 

 
Award/Amendment Date Description Amount Authorization 

Contract Award September 2, 2009 Award $77,627.50 City Manager 

Amendment No. 1 August 20, 2010 Extension 
Add Funds $20,000.00 

                   
City Manager 

 
                       
Amendment No. 2 January 24, 2012 Extension $69,567.30 

                  
City Council 

 
 
Amendment No. 3 July 26, 2012 Extension $74,562.50 City Manager 

 
Amendment No. 4 Pending Extension $74,673.75 City Council 

 Cumulative Contract Value $316,431.05  

 
     3. With approval of Amendment No. 4 in the amount of $74,673.75, the cumulative    

value of the contract will be $316,431.05.  Under the City’s Contract/Purchase 
Order Modification Policy, Amendment No. 4 requires approval by Council. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended by the Finance Department that the Council, by motion, approves 
Amendment No. 4 to Contract 09-9008 for a one-year contract extension for aggregate 
product, with no increase in contract unit prices, with Canyon Rock Co., Inc., Forestville, 
CA, in the amount of $74,673.75. 
 
Author:  Amy Carter, x3702 
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